STATEMENT OF REASONS


City of Newcastle upon Tyne
Traffic Regulation (Consolidation) Order 2009
(Princes Road, Brunton Park Estate Variation) Order 2025

The Council’s reason for proposing to make the above Order is as follows:-

There have been concerns from the bus operator due to vehicles being parked in a way which prevents the buses from being able to turn into a ‘bus only’ area between Princes Road and Polwarth Drive.  

The proposal involves the extension of an existing double yellow line on the north side of Princes Road an extra 8 metres east and the introduction of a new double yellow line on the south side of Princes Road for 10.5 metres to the east of the junction with Polwarth Drive.

The double yellow lines will prevent vehicles parking on either side of Princes Road which obstructs the movement of the buses to be able to turn into the bus only area. 
These new double yellow lines will allow the buses to freely manoeuvre around the corner from Princes Road into the ‘bus only’ section leading to Polwarth Drive. 
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